

Municipal Newsletter - March 2020 Word from the Mayor

Notice of Closure of Administrative Offices

Due to the Good Friday holiday, our administrative offices will be closed on Friday, April 10, 2020. Our team will be back to regular hours on Tuesday, April 14, 2020.

Departure of Guillaume Fortier

Mr. Guillaume Fortier has left the Municipality in order to take up new challenges. We would like to thank him for his diligent work and his skills as an urban planner, which have been most beneficial for the Municipality. We wish him all the best in his new endeavours!



Appointment of Mr. Antoine Bélisle to the Position of Urban Planning, Roads and the Environment Manager

Following the departure of Mr. Fortier, we wish to announce the appointment of Mr. Antoine Bélisle to the position of Planning, Roads and Environment Manager. Mr. Bélisle has more than 5 years of experience with private urban planning firms and has already held a mandate with a neighbouring MRC. Mr. Bélisle holds a bachelor's degree in town planning and is very familiar with the standards and laws applicable to a Municipality. The latter is very important in order to provide excellent service while having great rigour in terms of compliance with applicable rules and regulations. Mr. Bélisle will begin as of March 17, and Mr. Fortier has agreed to provide a few hours of training to aid in the transition.

Welcome to our office Antoine!

When does your Roof Need to be Cleared of Snow?

The amount of snow accumulating on the roof will vary depending on the position of the house in relation to its environment. In some cases, it may never need to be removed. In the event that snow accumulation is significant, particularly during periods of thaw or during an ice storm, the load increases considerably and the natural drainage of the roof may be compromised by ice formation, thus requiring certain steps to be undertaken.

The *Régie du bâtiment du Québec*, as a preventative measure and as well as for everyone's safety, recommends the following measures to homeowners:

- Remove the snow accumulated on their property to avoid the risk of collapse.
- Take the necessary measures to ensure the safety of people walking near the building.
- Pay attention to snow loads on vaulted or rounded roofs, especially if these loads are not evenly distributed.
- Entrust snow removal to qualified companies with the appropriate expertise and equipment.

By entrusting this task to companies with the appropriate methods and equipment, you avoid damaging the waterproof membrane of the roof. However, should you decide to remove the snow from the roof yourself, it is recommended that you do so **from the ground**, using a roof shovel equipped with a telescopic handle to prevent

any risk of falling. Keep in mind that the operation consists of removing the excess, leaving a layer of 10 to 15 cm to avoid damaging the roof.



Signs of risk of collapse;

- Appearance of cracks on the walls
- Interior doors that jam or rub when opening or closing
- Unusual crackling noises are heard
- Ceiling distortion

*References: Régie du bâtiment du Québec web site.

https://www.rbq.gouv.qc.ca/vous-etes/citoyen/penser-securite-a-la-maison/deneiger-et-deglacer.html

Permit Applications - Don't Wait!



If you're planning a construction or renovation project in the spring, chances are you'll need to get a permit from the Municipality. We strongly recommend that you submit your application as soon as possible and we invite you to discuss your projects with our urban planning officer throughout the process. Applications are processed in the order in which they are received. By proceeding without delay, you limit surprises.

Do you like Maple Syrup?



Visiting a sugar shack is a spring ritual for many. Mother Nature is largely responsible for the popularity of this festive period. Maple syrup requires harsh winters, and for the sap to flow in the spring, cold temperatures at night and sun in the daytime. This is precisely our climate here! The province of Quebec produces about 90% of Canada's production, which represents about 75% of the world's maple syrup products.

Experts agree that our maple syrup is without a doubt the best in the world!

Would you like to taste the joys of maple! Visit the website for sugar shacks in the Laurentians!

https://cabaneasucre.org/laurentides/



Are you Familiar with the CDESL?

The Conseil de Développement de L'Excellence Sportive des Laurentides (CDESL) https://www.cdesl.net is a non-profit organization that supports young athletes at the competitive level in the region, individually or as a team, in their quest to reach their sporting goals and acquire healthy lifestyle habits. The CDESL offers services such as physical preparation, nutrition, mental preparation and medico-sport services (physiotherapy, chiropractic, osteopathy, etc.). CDESL services are available to sports associations or teams in the Laurentians, whether resreational or school sports teams, thanks to a partnership with all the MRCs in the region, including the MRC des Laurentides. The organization also supports coaches and parents through training programs.

For more information, please visit https://www.cdesl.net or write to programme@cdesl.ca or contact at 450-327-6412.

Leisure Activities at your Disposal

As a property taxpayer in the Sainte-Agathe-des-Monts agglomeration, you may wish to enjoy certain municipal activities. As such, lvry-sur-le-Lac citizens pay the reduced "resident" rate of a City of Sainte-Agathe-des-Monts resident for the following activities:

- Library membership;
- Hockey;
- Figure skating;
- Free skating; and
- Swimming and swimming lessons.

Should you wish to participate in any of these activities and benefit from the resident rates, it is imperative to present proof of residency when you show up.

Increase in Employment

Quebec recorded an increase of 21,100 jobs in December 2019, compared to November. The unemployment rate also decreased to 5.3%.

The number of employed in Quebec during the year 2019, comparatively to the previous year, increased by 77 700 (+1.8%). This increase was mainly in both the public and private sectors. There was also an increase among the self-employed.

For 2019 as a whole, the unemployment rate in Quebec averaged 5.1%, down 0.4% from the 2018 rate.

*References : Carrefour du Capital Humain & Statistiques Canada.

Message from the Commission Scolaire des Laurentides





It is Imperative That We Maintain Our Good Recycling Habits!

Tricentris, the sorting centre organization for the Municipality, wishes to reassure the citizens of its member municipalities and clients during these times when sorting centres are in the news. The difficulties reported in the media and which threaten the survival of certain sorting centres does not pertain to Tricentris sorting.

Nevertheless, the market for recyclable materials has remained particularly difficult in recent years for all sorting centres around the world. Several countries purchasing paper bales have refused to import recycled fibre and those that continue their operations have tightened their quality requirements. Sorting centres must absolutely produce material of very high quality.

Thanks to past investments, continuous process improvements, dedicated staff and a solid business model, Tricentris can assure that all the fibres processed by the organization are available for sale because its three sorting centres achieve purity levels of 95-99%.

The company continues, however, to strive to develop local solutions, confident that these will contribute to solving the market problems experienced in the industry.

Tricentris encourages citizens to maintain their good recycling habits, thereby helping to improve the quality of recyclable materials sent to the sorting centres.

Remember though, that the least polluting waste that is that which is not produced!

*Reference: Communiqué Tricentris février 2020

Other Subjects of Interest

Should you have any other topics you would like us to address in a future *Word from the Mayor*, just let us know and it will be our pleasure to address them.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask. The municipal team is there for you!

Once again, I thank you for the confidence you have shown in me. It has been a real pleasure representing you.



Mayor **Daniel Charette**Municipalité d'Ivry-sur-le-Lac

Tel. (819) 321-2332

info@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca